MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 23, 2010

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President R-Steubenville


Greg Wood, R-Bergholz             


Township





John Fabian, A-Mingo Junction

Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem         

Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale     

 
Township                     



Mayor John Geddis, A-Toronto      

Jeffrey Bonecutter, R-Wayne Township


Ron Gower, A-Bergholz             

Bill Cermak, R-Smithfield Township       


Dan Morgan, A-Brush Creek

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville    


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton

Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township         



Ken Stanley, A-Irondale           

Mayor Patricia Freeland, R-Smithfield 




John Hartline, R-Jefferson County 


COUNTY ENGINEER

Jim Horton, R-Adena                         


Jim Branagan, P.E.       

Danny Householder, R-Saline Township



Joe Kmatz, R-Springfield Township               

GUESTS   

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township  


Dr. John Brown, BHJ           

Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire                   

Richard Fender, Kent, Ohio

Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville                             


Don Miller, R-Knox Township  



STAFF                      

Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township      

Domenick Mucci, Director

Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville

Charles Strizak, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond

                                  


OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF MAY 26, 2010 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Litva  to accept the minutes of the May 26,  2010 meeting; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously. 


Mr. Bell explained on the table when everyone had sat down this evening there was a letter from the Ohio Department of Natural Resources that was sent to Salem Township.  In light of all the oil and gas exploration that’s going to go on in our county and surrounding counties, he is highly recommending and suggesting that every township, village and city that has any amount of ground in their borders, send a letter to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources for the Department of Mineral Resources and get  
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on their website.  When somebody takes out a permit to drill a well in your area, they send you two pieces of paper.  One is an actual copy of the permit that has all the information on it; who owns the ground, their mailing address, phone number, their name, who has the drilling company and all their contact information.  The most important thing is:  they send you a map to show you precisely, within a matter of a few feet, where that well will be drilled and it shows you what rooms they will dry wall; which gives you a heads up as to where the damage will occur.  So you have the drilling rig which weighs well over two hundred thousand pounds, the average well needs a minimum of two million gallons of water to fracture the well.  If they don’t have access to county water or a large body of water for every million gallons that is two hundred truckloads of water.  What’s going to happen to the roads?  This way you have a heads up in advance.  You get the copy of that within three to five days after they fill the paperwork out.

COMMITTEE REPORTS –   President Fabian reported the Executive Committee met within the last month and did some interviews for the Planner’s position.  The President explained Mr. Richard Fender, who is present was hired by the Executive Committee to serve in the position as planner.  He will begin on July 6, 2010.  Mr. Fender explained has been working on familiarizing himself with all the different programs which the planning commission has so when he starts he will be familiar with the projects.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


FY2009 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County was awarded $249,000.00. A bid opening was held on June 10, 2010 for the following street improvements and we received two bids.  Lash Paving was the lowest bidder.  A recommendation will be forwarded to the County Commissioners.




$48,000.00 – Warren Township (Street Improvements)  




$48,000.00 - Village of Yorkville (Street Improvements)




$48,000.00 - 
Village of Irondale (Street Improvements)




$61,500.00 -
Home Repairs- 8 homes and 1 walk away.  We have 5 under contract and on Monday, June 21, we held a bid opening for 3 more homes.  They are under review and next week a recommendation will be forwarded to the Commissioners.  They are spread out throughout the county in Irondale, Smithfield Township, Mt. Pleasant Township, Smithfield, Tiltonsville, Yorkville, Stratton, Knox Township and Salem Township.




$6,000.00   - 
Fair Housing




$37,000.00 - 
Administration


FAIR HOUSING WORKSHOP – Was held on June 21, 2010 from 9:30 a.m. till noon for Case Managers, Social Services Professionals and the general public on several subjects.  If you attended you received two certified hours for the State of Ohio Fair Housing Practices.  This workshop was very successful there were about 42 people who participated, most of whom were Case Workers from Jobs and Family Services, Community Action Council, and other service agencies throughout the county.


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We were awarded $284,000.00 including $27,200.00 for Toronto.  The targeted areas of Dillonvale, Empire, Knox Township, and Toronto have identified their projects.  They are all street improvement projects.  Both public hearings were held and the deadline for the grant application is this Friday, June 25, 2010.  However, we submitted the grant to the state yesterday.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization (NSP) – We have completed the demolition of 12 homes and 6 more are under contract.  We should have enough money to proceed with 4 to 6 more.  Jefferson County has requested additional $175,000.00 to continue the program.  We are working with the communities that are on the pending list. (Warren, Wayne Townships, Villages of Amsterdam, Bloomingdale, Bergholz, Yorkville, Smithfield, and Tiltonsville.)


USEPA GRANT – On June 9th the Director, Roger Bartz and other representatives of RMT met and did a tour of several sites in Jefferson County.  They are working on a schedule to submit to the USEPA.  Our next report is due by July 15th.
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WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) – The second public hearing was held on June 9 at 6:00 p.m. at the Pottery Addition Fire Hall.  Regional Planning will administer the CDBG portion, a total of $600,000.00 ($500,000.00 for the project and $100,000.00 for LMI tap-ins).  This will be the same as we did for the Rush Run Project.  We also are requesting $200,000.00 of ARC funding through OMEGA.

FINANCIAL REPORT – Betty Lou Tarr reported as of May 30 we had received $106, 200.33 and the expenditures were $47,524.96 which left us with a balance of $58,675.37.  She told everyone that copies of the RPC finances were available on the desk. 

NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be September 22, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT:
Mr. Wood moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

